
WAC 296-128-740  Third-party administrators.  (1) Employers may 
contract with a third-party administrator in order to administer the 
paid sick leave requirements under RCW 49.46.200 and 49.46.210, and 
all applicable rules.

(2) Employers are not relieved of their obligations under RCW 
49.46.200 and 49.46.210, and all applicable rules, if they elect to 
contract with a third-party administrator to administer paid sick 
leave requirements. With the consent of employers, third-party admin-
istrators may pool an employee's accrued, unused paid sick leave from 
multiple employers as long as the accrual rate is at least equal to 
one hour of paid sick leave for every forty hours worked as an employ-
ee. For example, if a group of employers have employees who perform 
work for various employers at different times, the employers may 
choose to contract with a third-party administrator to track the hours 
worked and rate of accrual for paid sick leave for each employee, and 
pool such accrued, unused paid sick leave for use by the employee when 
the employee is working for any employers in the same third-party ad-
ministrator network.

(3) A collective bargaining agreement may outline the provisions 
for an employer to use a third-party administrator as long as such 
provisions meet all paid sick leave requirements under RCW 49.46.200 
and 49.46.210, and all applicable rules.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.46.810. WSR 17-21-092, § 296-128-740, 
filed 10/17/17, effective 1/1/18.]
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